

## Pac Meeting May 5

Meeting called to order @ 7:06pm; 10 Members in attendance including Mr. Thompson  
Motion to adopt: Michelle Osing; Second: Terynn Papadapolous

### **PAC Executive and Committee Elections: (Corinne Sepke)**

#### **Executive:**

- **Chair:** Corrine Sepke is willing to stay on as Chair. No other nominations received. Corrine is acclaimed to Chair.
- **Vice Chair:** Stephanie Pettie is willing to stay on as Vice Chair. No other nominations received. Stephanie is acclaimed to Vice Chair.
- **Treasurer:** Deborah Stewart is willing to stay on as Treasurer. No other nominations received. Deborah is acclaimed to Treasurer.
- **Secretary:** Marilyn Belsham is willing to stay on as Secretary. No other nominations received. Marilyn is acclaimed to Secretary.
- **DPAC:** Lindsay Macool and Shawna Wang are willing to stay on as joint DPAC reps. No other nominations received. Lindsay and Shawna are acclaimed to DPAC.

#### **Committee Leads:**

- **Milk Program:** Carolyn Scott is stepping down after 12 years of running the milk program. Heather Beaumont is the new Milk Program Rep.
- **Traffic & Safety Program:** Velda Low is stepping down from this position. This position is currently vacant and will be posted in the PAC newsletter.
- **Fundraising:** Michelle Miller and Esme Kanda will continue as joint Fundraising Reps.
- **Hot Lunch & Snack Program:** Michelle Osing, Terynn Papadapolous and Danielle Palivos will stay on as the Hot Lunch Team.
- **Emergency Preparedness:** Ila Senez will continue in the roll.
- **Fruit & Veggie Program:** Patti Nakatsu will continue to manage this program. This is her final year. Note: Food Safe is required and copy must be presented in order for the program to continue.

### **Principal's Report (Bob Thompson)**

- May 13 is class photo day
- The week of May 26 is Hip Hop instruction. Big thanks to Ms. Doolan for organizing this.
- June 9 Ms. Young will present band and guitar night. These are the same groups that had the daytime concert previously but the evening will be open to anyone who would like to attend.
- June 11 is the Parent Volunteer Appreciation Tea from 2-3pm in the library.
- Tuesday June 17 is the Talent Show at 1:15pm. There will be an audition process prior to the show to ensure performers are performance ready.
- Tuesday May 6 is Regional Track Meet at 930 at DSS. The following Wednesday May 14, the District Track Meet is at SDSS. Students must qualify for the District Meet.
- To help meet the school goal around mathematics, math game kits have been prepped for each division. Ila Senez has been putting these together and has requested assistance.
- Teacher job action is currently on going. At this point the job action is stage one with teachers working no more than one hour before the bell and leaving no later than one hour after. The union is recommending the cancellation of field trips, but is not directing that they be cancelled. As usual with job action, things may change.
- Principal for a Day Raffle: Mr Thompson and Corrine will discuss this next week and make a decision based on the current job action climate.
- Sports day planning will be based on the current job action climate as well and will be looked at in coming weeks.

### **Chairperson's Report (Corrine Sepke)**

Nothing to report.

### **Treasurer's Report (Deborah Stewart - Absent; Corrine Reporting)**

Deb made a deposit for approximately \$2500. This did not include money for the four silent auction baskets that still needed to be picked up, but did include a deposit from COBS

### **Fundraising (Michelle Miller & Esme Kanda)**

**Market Night & Silent Auction:** Most of the feedback from vendors and patrons was that the night was a success for everyone. The basket intake from the silent auction was \$1805.

#### **Fall Fair:**

- A call for volunteers for the Fall Fair committee will go out in the PAC newsletter.
- In the past NG has hired a company that set up the games. Port Guichon has their own games and stores them at the school. We may be able to rent from them and save some money on the cost of the games.
- In the past M&M meats has been hired to run the concession.
- Discussion around when to hold fall fair. An October autumn theme seems appealing with lots of fun options for games around that.

**Mabel's Labels:** Question about if we should have one last fundraiser for the year with personalized labels? Everyone in attendance at meeting said they'd buy labels so we will go ahead with last fundraiser of the year.

Monday, May 5, 2014

### **Playground (Marilyn Belsham)**

As we are now approaching the fundraising portion of the playground, Marilyn asked if PAC can discuss whether we can assign certain fundraisers to directly benefit the playground - the Fall Fair for instance. Or can the PAC agree on a set amount of monies to assign to the Playground from what we already have in the accounts? Marilyn will ask Deb to do a budget analysis to examine average yearly PAC support for school, such as cultural events, field trips, library, wish list, etc. This will be brought forward to June meeting for discussion.

### **PAC Facebook Page (Marilyn Belsham)**

Marilyn met with Mr. Thompson and reviewed the privacy settings she recommends for a NG PAC FB Page. It was agreed that the only content that will be put on the FB Page at this time is info that has already been approved for either the PAC or school newsletters. No student, teacher or parent images or names will be posted. Comments will not be permitted on the page - but 'Likes' are! Marilyn and Stephanie will be admins on the page. All in favour, motion carried.

Meeting adjourned @ 8:15pm